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Access Road 

We are currently working through options with our attorneys on a resolution. We are exploring every possible 
option and working hard to ensure that we have a 2026 season. We would like to thank you all for your continued 
support and the outpouring of help that has been offered in response to this situation. We will periodically send 

updates as the situation progresses and when fundraising opportunities begin. 

THANK YOU!! – RVLL BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

RVLL Golf Classic 2025 – Saturday August 9th – 8AM Shotgun Start 

Foursome spots are still available for our 4th annual golf outing at Willow Creek Golf Course.  

Registration is $500 for a foursome and includes a round of golf, cart, gift bag, and lunch at the fields at the 
conclusion of the round.  

Funds raised from the golf outing go towards improving the complex and covering the operational costs of running a 
Little League program. Sign up today before spots fill up – Email Raccoonvalleyll@gmail.com with player names, 
shirt sizes, and contact information for the team captain. 

EXAMPLE: 
1. Joe Smith, Size XL 2. Jane Smith, Size M 3. Frank Thomas, Size L 4. Lisa Thomas, Size S 
Joe Smith, JoeSmith@gmail.com, 515-555-5555 
 
Payment will be collected at check-in on the day of the event. Cash or check preferred. 
 
 
 
 

 

JR UMPIRES – UMPS CARES 

 This free program runs every Wednesday from July 30 to September 6 and is intended for youth 
ages 13–18. Participants will be trained to become paid umpires and leaders on and off the field. 
Participants will obtain junior umpire certification, gain access to high paying and flexible jobs, receive 
mentorship from umpires at multiple levels, and graduates will receive credits to purchase a starter 
umpire set.  

Register for the Official Leadership Program online today: UmpsCare.com 

THANK YOU TO ALL OF OUR JR UMPIRES FOR A GREAT SEASON!!  
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HELP WANTED 
The Board of Directors currently needs to fill 8-12 positions to ensure the league continues to run smoothly.  

 
Our program has made significant progress in previous years and has put an emphasis on improving the player and 

parent experience. In order to continue with the progress we have made, we need to fill more positions on the 
board. Are you self-motivated and interested in helping ensure kids in our community have equal opportunities to 
play baseball? We need to fill positions in roles related to purchasing, scheduling, communications, concessions, 

field maintenance, and league representation for each age division.  
 

Board members are expected to attend a monthly meeting, assist with Officer of the Day shifts during the season, 
and complete tasks required in their assigned role. Currently, we have several board members filling more than 

one position and we need to add new members to lighten the load on all our volunteers. 
 

Please reach out via email to Raccoonvalleyll@gmail.com with any questions you may have or to express interest 
in joining. We welcome any involvement and appreciate all the work our volunteers put in to ensure that all kids in 

our community have a low-cost option to play baseball.  
 

NEXT MEETING: July 6th 5pm @ Either/Or on Grand Ave 

 

10U ALL STARS 

Congrats to our 10U All Stars on a great 
season and their nomination to the all-star 
team! They competed in Iowa District 5’s 
10U All Stars against Beaverdale LL, 
Indianola LL, and Grandview LL. 

Coaches: Andy Cusack, Greg Knight, Nick 
Ruemmele 

Players: Cash McCullough, Chase Herndon, 
Damon Streeter, Declan Phifer, Dominic 
Mattiusi, Franklin Frantz, Gedde Schmid, 
Holden Ruemmele, Noah Zenti, Porter 
Ruemmele, Scott Knight, Theo Cusack 
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